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July 16, 2010
To: Department Heads, Directors of Graduate Studies and Graduate Coordinators

From: Dianne Horgan, Associate Dean, Graduate College

As we are transitioning to Mosaic, we have the unique opportunity to review our policies and procedures.  Our use of Supplemental Registration (930) to bring students up to fulltime status is not a best practice. 

Supplementary Registration: (1-9 units) for students who have completed all course requirements for their advanced degree programs. May be used concurrently with other enrollments to bring the total number of units to the required minimum.

There are better ways to deal with students who have completed course requirements that more accurately reflect their activities.  Students who have finished their coursework and are working on dissertations or theses should continue to take dissertation hours or thesis hours.  While we have minimum requirements for theses and dissertations, there is no maximum.  As long as students continue to work, they should sign up for the number of credits that represent their time commitment.  All of our credit requirements are minimums, so that if students desire to be fulltime for whatever purpose, then they should take credits to bring them to fulltime.  For students studying for comprehensive exams, for example, they may take Directed Readings or Independent Study to reflect the proportion of their time they will spend preparing for the exams.  International students who need to remain fulltime for their visa status should take the credits necessary to be fulltime, even if those credits exceed the minimum for the degree.

All credits should reflect student activities to ensure an accurate transcript.  We need to accurately report credits hours to reflect students’ academic load which includes whether or not they are fulltime.  A student taking no coursework and only supplemental registration is clearly not fulltime.  

Allowing students to take any academic credits without any academic work attached is bad practice.  We will, therefore, delete the 930 courses starting with Fall 2010.  Students who have already enrolled will be withdrawn and individually notified to re-enroll in the appropriate 900 listing (900, 910, 920).  Students should register for credits that reflect the academic work they will be doing.  Please find attached the list of students enrolled in 930 to date. The list is sorted by academic unit. 

If you have questions or concerns, please contact me at dhorgan@grad.arizona.edu.



